
 

 

 

July 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Pastors and Prayer Warriors, 

 

I would like to thank you for praying for the hangar situation. God has 

blessed us with a place to keep the airplane. As is His usual way of doing 

things, He provided more than we asked for. The pastor of one of our 

supporting churches in Waco, Texas, called me and said that he had 

found a hangar that was available for our use at a local ministry called 

Wings for Christ! Praise the Lord! He asked a group of men from his church 

if they could help us move the airplane. With their help, we loaded 

everything up on two trailers and moved it to Waco. This new location is 

only one hour from the prophet’s chamber where we have been staying, 

so that is great as well. God is so good! 

 

Immediately after getting the airplane moved, we needed to head out on the 

road for a conference. We had the opportunity to present our ministry in new 

churches in Texas, Alabama, and Florida. We enjoyed the conference in 

Florida, which was our first “round-robin” conference. Five churches each 

hosted one missionary family. Each missionary family was able to spend 

one day with each of the churches. After the conference, we were able to 

attend one day at the annual Sun ’n Fun Aerospace Expo. I needed some 

parts and supplies for the airplane work, and I was able to get quite a few 

things at great prices. 

 

After returning to Texas, we started organizing the hangar space. After a week 

or so of commuting to work in the hangar, Wings for Christ asked us if we might 

want to stay in their office building, which happens to be a mobile home. Of 

course, we said YES! Now we have a place for the airplane, along with a place 

to stay right on the property near the hangar, which will make working on the 

airplane so much easier. I love watching God work! 

 

We have had several people coming to help regularly with the work. A.J. has helped almost every day with the paint stripping.  

Jak has helped with paint stripping and sanding. Isaac just got his A&P license and has been out a few times so far to help.  

He plans on coming out more after the summer work rush is over.   

 

Irene was invited by a supporting church in Grandview, Texas, to attend a Ladies’ Retreat at a Bible camp in Louisiana. She 

was able to go with them and had a great time, and she got the chance to know them better.



 

We were able to completely pay off the airplane engine upgrade kit! We were excited to travel to Kansas to pick it up. It is 

now in the hangar waiting for the rest of the work to be finished so that it can be installed. We also were able to order and pay 

for the STOL modifications and new windows. I am now working almost every day on the airplane so that we can get all the 

work done. We still need to raise the funds for the instruments and some other smaller things, but God has been providing 

what we need! 

 

The runway work is well underway at the property in Ecuador. They have 

been clearing the land, first by hand and now with heavy equipment, which 

has cleared all the large trees 

and dug out the poor soil in the 

area where the runway will be.  

Next, they will bring in gravel 

and sand to build it back up and level it; then they will add good dirt on top so 

that we can plant grass. The church building and the house for the church’s 

pastor are both well under way. 

 

Our current needs are: 

• To finish paying for the engine kit for the airplane.  Answered! 

• To find a new hangar space for the airplane.  Answered! 

• To raise the money for and purchase the avionics. 

• To raise the money for the STOL modifications.  Answered! 

• To finish the repair work. 

• For safety for the people working on the new property in Ecuador. 

 

Thank you for faithfully praying for us and allowing God to use you to help provide for this ministry.   

 

God bless you, 

 

 

 

Chris & Irene Williams 

 

 


